# Onibury Village Hall Minutes of Committee Meeting 17<sup>th</sup> May 2022

#### 1. Attendance

Tony Mantle, Vicky Mantle, Marion Jones, Adrian Wyatt (Parish Council), Peggy Jones, Caroline Bywater, Michael Powell

#### 2. Apologies

Lydia Jones, Vicky Reynolds, Tony Davies

## 3. Authorisation of minutes of meeting of 1<sup>st</sup> March 2022 Signed as a true copy.

#### 4. Matters Arising

**Audit of Books** – Vicky had struggled to find an Estate Agent willing to give a valuation of the Hall & its assets, however Samuel Wood were to do an evaluation on Friday 20<sup>th</sup> May at 11.30 **Action**: Vicky

**External Notice Boards** – Adrian reported that this had been discussed at Parish Council but there was no agreement as to a way forward. **Action**: Adrian to report back

#### 5. Treasurers Report

Michael reported current balances as: Business Account 1 REDACTED Community Account 2 REDACTED

There are no outstanding matters.

#### 6. Jubilee Celebration

Tony outlined the events planned for the 2<sup>nd</sup> June and there was some discussion on a proactive approach to invitees for the Afternoon Tea. **Action**: Vicky to contact PCC, Tony to contact Rachael Hughes re Facebook, Tony to contact Parish Council and Jubilee Committee

Adrian mentioned that there had been discussions about the Beacon event; Caroline Magnus was still working towards an appropriate location.

#### 7. Fundraising

Caroline Bywater regrettably informed the committee that the Luncheon Club would not be starting up again, this was due to both Covid and a lack of volunteers to provide the lunch. A closing balance of £299 was donated to the Village Hall and the PCC for church yard maintenance. Tony thanked Caroline for her many years of hard work in keeping the luncheon club going.

### Onibury Village Hall Minutes of Committee Meeting 17<sup>th</sup> May 2022

Marion said that the Bingo was no longer viable and therefore a decision had been made to postpone it for the immediate future with possible sessions towards Xmas. Vicky asked whether Wendy Evans would be willing to hold another fundraiser in aid of the VH and this is a possibility for September.

#### 8. AOB

Vicky, Tony, Marion and Michael held a separate meeting to discuss new procedures for finance handling.

These included moving to email invoicing & BACS payments with immediate effect.

Next Meeting – Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> July 2022 19.00 hours in the Hall.

**Planned Meetings** 

4<sup>th</sup> October 2022 1<sup>st</sup> November 2022